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One  of  the  consequences  of  the  presence  of  multiple  addictions  among
pathological gamblers is that clients at substance abuse treatment facilities may
also  be  experiencing  gambling  problems.  In  addition,  the  limited  number  of
pathological  gambling  treatment  facilities  may  increase  the  likelihood  that
pathological gamblers will seek treatment at or be referred to substance abuse
treatment facilities. A recent study assessed the treatment training needs of a
randomly selected sample  (n  = 1590)  of  staff  at  237 New England licensed
substance abuse treatment facilities. Of this group, 54.5% reported no or very
little knowledge of pathological gambling; another 33.2% reported no or very
little skill at making referrals to Gamblers Anonymous (G.A.). Respondents had
less knowledge of pathological gambling and less skill in making referrals to G.A.
than they did for alcoholism, narcotic abuse, and cocaine abuse. In addition, drug
and alcohol counselors had significantly higher levels of knowledge and skill in all
four  treatment  areas  than  did  their  colleagues  (e.g.,  nurses,  social  workers,
administrators) who were working in the same facilities. Finally, both groups of
respondents had significantly more skill at making referrals to G.A. than they had
knowledge about pathological  gambling.  Given the downsizing of  health care
facilities and the limited availability of specialized gambling treatment clinics,
substance abuse treatment facilities would benefit from training existing staff in
screening, assessing, and treating pathological gamblers.
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For  more  information  contact  the  Massachusetts  Council  on  Compulsive
Gambling,  190  High  Street,  Suite  6,  Boston,  MA  02110.


